Village Hall Action Group

Minutes of the meeting held on February 27th at 32 Holbourne Rd. B.O.S.

The meeting opened at 7.30pm
Present: Sandy Buckley Peter Cantle Mike Collins Steve Holloway Sue hobbs Megan Payne Judith Rodgers Sue Rodgers Ted Rodgers Lin Winter
Apologies: Sandie Forrest Val Gillings Richard Mason Ian Shonk

Minutes of the last meeting: none available

Treasures Report: Auction of promises, final figures show a profit of £2020. Balance of the VHAG account stands at £3053.51. Megan told the meeting she was standing down as treasurer and would not be as involved with sourcing funding due to other commitments.
Thanks were expressed to Megan by Sue R. and endorsed by the rest of the group, for her outstanding work and effort on behalf of the group. It is hoped that Megan will remain very much part of the group in which ever way she feels able.

Village Hall/BUSCA progress report from last BUSCA meeting: BUSCA happy to have us. We are in receipt of a formal letter of acceptance – see attachment.

Decisions still to be addressed re joining BUSCA: Bank – our funds will be transferred to BUSCA and overseen by David Rodgers. Ted will liaise with David on behalf of VHAG. Signatories for VHAG will be Ted, Steve and Val who are trustees of BUSCA already. BUSCA insurance should cover us for events etc. BUSCA must be informed of all events planned in advance. BUSCA events committee to donate proceeds of all BUSCA dances, apart from NYE, to VHAG for the forthcoming year. Sue R. to thank via letter. Expectation of help from VHAG members.

Logo – as BUSCA + charity number. Judith has template and will contact Ian. Publicity = VHAG and BUSCA logo on everything. Steve to update website.

More members needed: An obvious need for more VHAG members was identified – all existing members are to be asked to try and recruit. Another idea was for existing members to address groups who had expressed an interest to invite them to have a representative on VHAG – Peter, Ted, Mike and Sue R. volunteered to do this initially.

Sourcing funding: additional group members needed to help with this – Steve and Ted volunteered. A standard letter will be drafted by Sue R. for initial approach + lottery funding application could be useful. Sue R. has this and could e-mail on request.

MEP Glynis Wilmot’s response was that she did not deal with funding. She did provide a possible contact for this funding – Sue R. to follow up. Sue had also been given a possible contact – The Edith Murphy Foundation, by a village resident, which she will also follow up.
Events group report: an outline programme of planned events was circulated (see attachment). This is just a draft, not all finalised yet. The first event will take place on March 1st. Tea + toast at the Church rooms. It was requested that all members support as many events as they possibly could as help is always needed.

A.O.B : It was felt that there had been concerns expressed  against the idea of a village hall from some directions e.g. Bishop Beveridge group, which we need to address. Most groups in the village have been very supportive of the idea. Hopefully this can be done when VHAG  members visit groups as suggested previously.

Next meeting will be held in the Parish Council Offices on Weds. 9th April at 7.30pm

The meeting closed at 9.45pm                                                                                                    L.W./08
